LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 27, 2021
TO: Honorable Dade Phelan, Speaker of the House, House of Representatives
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB4294 by Metcalf (Relating to the organization and efficient operation of the legislative branch of
state government through joint entities.), As Passed 2nd House

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would clarify who is responsible for paying joint interim committee per diem and travel expenses. The
bill would also authorize the Legislative Council to transfer funds to other legislative agencies, move
provisions governing the Commission on Uniform State Laws under the subtitle of the Government Code
pertaining to legislative agencies and oversight committees, and expand commission membership to include
appointees of the Speaker and Lieutenant Governor.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources.
Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 103 Legislative Council, 116 Sunset Advisory Commission, 302 Office of the Attorney General
LBB Staff: JMc, CMA, SZ, MMF, LBO
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